
 

 

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 

MONDAY APRIL 8TH 2019 AT WALMER BRIDGE VILLAGE HALL 

ATTENDANCE – Mr D Rimmer,Mrs C Roper ,  Mrs M Kirkman, 

Mr J Rainsbury, Mrs S Rainsbury, Mrs Lesley Standish and Mr 

L Dryden. 

1.APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  - None  

2. MINUTES –  The minutes of the previous meeting were  

agreed and signed.         

 3.TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – None 

 4.MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 

The increase in dog fouling in the village had been reported 

to South Ribble Borough Council and acknowledged. Signs 

have now been erected. 

The outdoor gym equipment is in place and is being used. 

 NatWest Bank have amended the signatories. 

 The owners of the Village Teapot had been contacted 

concerning parking problems and we are awaiting a 

response. 

A member of the current council will attend the PACT 

meeting on May 12th. 

5.  PUBLIC DISCUSSION   

No members of the public were present. 

 

 



 

 

6. PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED SINCE LAST MEETING 

07/2019/2218/HOH -10 Jubilee Rd –Single storey extension 

07/2018/9122/HOH – Walmer Hall Dob Lane – Single storey 

extension 

It was agreed that there was nothing contentious with the 

above. 

7. FINANCIAL STATEMENT 

This was discussed and agreed. 

The accounts had approved by the internal auditor.  

9. PAYMENTS 

It was agreed to pay Garden Scene an amount of £360.00 for 

work done in March. 

It was agreed to pay John Robinson an amount of £75 in 

respect of the internal audit and VAT consultation. 

It was agreed to reimburse Laurence Dryden for the purchase 

of plants and materials for Walmer Green gardens. 

Payment of £12,000 to Proludic for outdoor gym equipment 

was confirmed. 

9.CORRESPONDENCE  

Brass and Hotpoint at the Railway – 11th April 2019 

Thanksgiving Service – 12th May 2019. 

 



 

 

A response had been received from the Walmer Bridge 

Football Club concerning the painting of their container and 

the parking problems on Dob Lane on match days.  

It was agreed that further enquiries will be made and this 

matter will be put on the agenda for the May meeting. 

 

12.MEMBERS ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

The Chairman thanked Cathy Roper for her four years service 

as a Parish Councillor. She was unable to be a candidate at 

the forthcoming election since moving away from the area. 

The brook had become blocked due to logs having been 

thrown into it.Attempts are being made to clear it. 

Local residents will complain to LCC. 

 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING    - May 20th 2019. This will be the. 

Annual Parish Council Meeting and the Annual Parish 

Meeting. 


